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FRIENDS OF DAWLEY POOLS & PIT MOUNDS PROPOSED LOCAL NATURE RESERVE (LNR)
The Parish Council is delighted to have convened its first meeting regarding proposals to 
create a Local Nature Reserve across Dawley Pools and Pit Mounds. The initial meeting 
enjoyed a full attendance, and though plans are still at an early stage, it is clear that the 
community is vested in this project and its success. Residents heard from Telford & Wrekin’s 
Ecology and Green Infrastructure Specialist, Mark Latham, 
who explained the process of setting up a Local Nature 
Reserve. Working together with the community, we hope that 
these areas can be preserved for wildlife to flourish for years 
to come.  

Please contact Cllr Concepta Cassar at conceptafordawley@
gmail.com for further information or become a member of the 
dedicated Friends of Dawley Pools & Pit Mounds Proposed 
LNR Facebook page. 

Dawley Hamlets Parish Council 
Senior Citizens’ Christmas Buffet   

12pm for 12:30pm Friday 7th December 2018 at Horsehay Village 
Hall  -  Entertainment by Dave South.

The Parish Council will once again be holding a free Christmas Buffet 
for senior citizens of the Parish.  If you would like to be invited to 
attend please return the slip below or e-mail your name and address to                                            
clerk@dawley-hamlets.org.  Admittance will be by ticket only, places are 
limited and will be issued on a first come, first served basis so applicants 
are advised to respond as soon as possible.

Name

Postcode

Address

NEWSLETTER

I am a senior resident in the Parish of Dawley Hamlets and I would like to be 
invited to the Parish Council free Christmas Buffet. Please send this form to: K 
Ewence, Parish Clerk, 3 Southwell Close, Priorslee, Telford, Shropshire, TF2 9UT 
OR alternatively e-mail clerk@dawley-hamlets.org.



Parish News
FRIENDS OF HORSEHAY POOL & ENVIRONS
Covering the Horsehay and Spring Village Conservation Area, our aim is to assist with 
the development and maintenance of Horsehay Pool & Environs, including wildlife, 
habitats, fisheries, heritage and infrastructure of the area.  The group has an adopted 
constitution and membership is open to anyone interested in helping achieve our aims.
Our priority is to create a management plan, including an ecological survey, for the 
whole area that will set out strategic plans and prioritise appropriate development and 
maintenance.  So far, £1000 has been secured from Veolia through their EnviroGrant 

scheme to provide marginal planting in the pool and our local Borough Councillors are supplementing this 
grant through their Pride Funds.
We will be communicating progress regularly, if you are interested in getting involved, please get in touch:

Email : friendshorsehaypool@gmail.com

	 https://www.facebook.com/friendsofhorsehaypool/community

	 @HorsehayPool

GRANT AWARDS
This year the Parish Council has been proud to award the following grants:	

	 • Cinderloo 1821 £300	
	 • Dawley Baptist Church £50	
	 • East Shropshire Talking Newspaper £200	
	 • Telford Crisis Support £200	

	 • Telford Samaritans £50

THE ANNUAL HORSEHAY HORTICULTURAL SHOW 
This year’s show was held on August 26th and a great day was had by all.  After an anxious time worrying 
if the weather conditions had affected the growing season our exhibitors all turned up with an excellent 
display of fruit and vegetables.  Our craft section and flower arranging were first class and everyone
enjoyed the children’s work.	  

The trophies were presented by Cllr. Alan Scott and the event was 
attended by the Mayor of Telford & Wrekin Council, Raj Metha and 
his family, who presented the Horsehay Horticultural Society with 
Mayor’s Certificate of Recognition. I accepted the certificate proudly 
on behalf of past and present show committee members and volunteers 
who have put on this show for the local community for over 70 years.	

Cllr. Beryl Onions, Chairperson for the Horsehay Horticultural Show

THE PARISH ENVIRONMENTAL TEAM (PET)
Our PET team have been working hard to maintain our beautiful Parish.
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INTEGRATED COMMUNITY MANAGEMENT SCHEME 
In May 2018, Dawley Hamlets Parish Council joined the Telford and 
Wrekin Council Integrated Community Management Scheme. This is a 
partnership scheme which aims to tackle important local issues such as 
anti-social behaviour, speeding traffic andinconsiderate parking.

The Parish has a dedicated Police Community Support Officer who 
meets fortnightly with the Parish Clerk and Community Safety and 
Enforcement Team from Telford and Wrekin Council. The group discusses 
current local issues and implements a variety of actions to address them.  
If you have any matters that you would like to bring to the attention of 
this group please contact the Parish Clerk.  You can also contact the 
following agencies directly:

Police (urgent) – 999	  
Police (non-urgent) – 101	  
Environmental / Anti-Social Behaviour Incidents, 
Telford & Wrekin Council – 01952 384384

DAWLEY HAMLETS BLUE PLAQUES
If you’ve been out and about in the local area we hope you will 
have spotted some of the new Blue Plaques that are now in 
place. If you haven’t already seen them, two of the prominent 
ones are on the Horsehay Steam Railway Loco Shed and nearby 
on the Old Horsehay Ironworks office building. 

If you find those two, you might want to seek out the third one in 
that area on one of the cottages in Old Row. The Parish Council 
would like to offer a big thank-you to Sarah Houlston at Great 
Dawley Town Council for her help with this initiative.	

GARDENING SCHEME
Our gardeners have been 
busy this year providing free 
gardening services to 14 of our 
older residents.  If you would 
like to join of this scheme next 
year please let us know. 

This is our ‘Bobby on the Beat’ 
PCSO Scott Ellis, stop and say 

hello when you see him around!

THE FOLLOWING SERVICES OF REMEMBERANCE WILL BE HELD ON 
SUNDAY 11TH NOVEMBER 2018:
Little Dawley Remembrance Service: 
War Memorial 
Junction of Holly Rd / Lightmoor Road 
Time 10.45 am

Aqueduct Remembrance Service: 
Aqueduct Bridge 
Off Chapel Lane, Aqueduct 
Time 2.30 pm
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Your Parish Councillors
AQUEDUCT WARD

DAWLEY HAMLETS WARD

Chair of the Council
Cllr. Andy Burford
Dashwood House
Poachers Gate, Dawley
Telford       TF4 3PZ
Tel:              01952 380716

Cllr. Jane A Pinter
32 Fellows Close
Little Dawley
Telford       TF4 3RN
Tel:              01952 376098

Cllr. Charlie Tranter
Manorbier, Park Road
Dawley Bank
Telford       TF4 2BG
Tel:              01952 502220

Cllr. Byron Cook
1 Boatwell Meadow
Lightmoor
Telford       
TF4 3QY

Cllr. Alan Scott
28 Avon Close
Little Dawley
Telford       
TF4 3HP

Cllr. Bob Wennington
Ridgewood
Majestic Way
Aqueduct
Telford       
TF4 3SN

Cllr. Beryl Onions
9 Foresters Close
Horsehay
Telford       
TF4 3BW

Cllr. David Hopkins
2 The Coach House
Farm Lane
Horsehay
Telford       
TF4 2NE

Cllr. Concepta 
Cassar
07739 363522

Keep in touch with your Parish Council
Telephone: 07941 212311

E-mail: clerk@dawley-hamlets.org
Website: http://www.dawley-hamlets.org

Weblog: http://weblog.dawley-hamlets.org

Join us on Facebook - search for Dawley Hamlets Parish Council

Articles published in this newsletter do not necessarily express the views of the Parish Council.

DAWLEY HAMLETS PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS

When: 	   
The Council meets on the third Wednesday of each month, except August & December, at 7pm. 

Where: 
Horsehay Village Hall, Bridge Road, Horsehay.	 
All residents of the parish are invited to attend and all meetings have a 15-minute public session 
where Council is able to receive comments and reports from the residents of the Parish.


